
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 2 begins with a smile!

 

Dear Parents / Caregivers and Friends of the St Albert’s Community 

Welcome back to another sensational term! 

It was wonderful to see so many smiling faces flood back into school over 
the first two days. Everyone has looked relaxed and happy to be back and 
ready to take on the challenges of another term. 

I hope everyone had a wonderful time over the holidays, spending precious 
time with family and friends. 

As we returned to school, we were welcomed with a fresh and vibrant look 
around the yard, as we had some parents volunteer their time to come in 
and help prepare the school for a new school term.  I cannot thank them 
enough for their efforts and it is wonderful to have such a caring and helpful 
school community.  

The new Term brings with it the cooler weather and this means students will 
begin to pull out their warm jumpers to wear to school. A reminder to look at 
the uniform notice in the Newsletter that informs you about the uniform shop 
opening times and all information regarding the new jumpers. 

LOVE – it’s a verb and a sacrament. Changing a nappy is an act of love. 

Helping a child take its first steps, practising spelling words, baiting hooks, 

soothing angers, kicking a ball together, attending recitals and plays, 

affirming gifts – all these loving actions continue the human growth process 

that starts in the womb. These self-giving actions make visible the bond 

between parent and child. 

As we begin Term 2, we thank you for your ongoing love and support for 
your children and the school and we look forward to continuing to work 
together to ensure that we have a fantastic Term, filled with fun, faith, 
laugher and learning.  

 

Brogan Whitelaw 

Acting Principal 

 

 

                                                                                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                      

 

                                                                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

During the school holidays ANZAC day was commemorated. This day is 

such an important national occasion as it marks the anniversary of the 

landing at Gallipoli. Like hundreds of thousands of fellow Australian 

citizens, our two school captains, Jenna and Jack, made their way to the 

Cross of Sacrifice in Loxton to commemorate this significant event.  

Jenna and Jack represented the school and laid a wreath on behalf of St. 

Albert’s during the Dawn Service. This day calls for respect, honour and 

pride, and this is definitely the attitude and values displayed by our two 

school leaders during the service.  

Our school is very fortunate to have a wonderful friend and volunteer in 

Howard Hendrick, who is a returned serviceman. Howard’s story is an 

amazing one to be heard and we are blessed to have such a remarkable 

individual involved with our school and parish. Our two leaders were very 

honoured to be able to have their photo taken with Howard after the 

service. 

I would also like to thank Shelly Westbrook, who created and constructed 

a beautiful and fresh new wreath for our school to use for the ANZAC Day 

Service.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.facebook.com/groups/OLORYouth


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This year’s Auction With A Difference theme is…Mexican!! 

Saturday, August 11 from 7pm at the Loxton Sporty Club 

 

 

 

 

This Sunday, May 6th Loxton is hosting the UNISA Australian HPV Super 

Series. The day is always a wonderful spectacle with it being a really great 

community event. The P & F are going to be setting up a food stall for this 

event, which is a fantastic opportunity for the school. They are still looking 

for people to volunteer their time to help with the food stall. This is a great 

opportunity to fundraise for the school, which is hugely beneficial to our 

students.  

They are looking for people to help with the cooking of the bacon and 

eggs, the sausages and the hamburgers or to help with the serving. If you 

are able to spare some time on Sunday it would be greatly appreciated. If 

you are unable to attend but would still like to contribute, donations of 

eggs and bacon would be welcomed. 

Alternatively, the school has also volunteered to look after a checkpoint of 

the race. Therefore we need people to help with managing a spot on the 

track.  

If you are able to help in any way could you please contact the school on 

85845110. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

‘Yellow Slip’ initiative 

This term we are introducing the ‘yellow slip’ initiative. This initiative is a 
result from the 2017 Parent Satisfaction Survey, which encouraged 
more communication from the school surrounding repeated, low – level 
misbehaviour. After consultation with Teachers and Staff, the yellow slip 
has been introduced to help inform parents if their child has continued 
to have these repeated misbehaviour incidents.  

If a yellow slip appears in your child’s diary, it is to indicate that after a 
reminder and repeated warning, the unwanted behaviour persisted. We 
ask parents to acknowledge the yellow sticker by signing the 
appropriate area. It is also likely that your child’s teacher will make 
contact to discuss the issue and work in partnership to support an 
amicable solution. 

 

The dates for this year’s National Assessment Program – Literacy and 

Numeracy (NAPLAN) tests are Tuesday, May 15 – Thursday, May 17. 

All students are encouraged to participate in the tests. Withdrawals are 

intended to address issues such as parental beliefs or philosophical 

objections to testing. These issues should be discussed with the 

Principal ASAP so that an appropriate course of action can be 

determined before the testing dates. 
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